TOLIET TRAINING AND INTIMATE CARE POLICY
Policy Statement
We believe that all children should be treated with respect and dignity at all times within a safe and caring environment. The procedures we will follow to ensure this is maintained during periods of intimate care, including toilet training are set out below:

Procedure
· Where a child has intimate care needs a designated member of staff will take responsibility for providing the necessary assistance. Ideally this will be the key worker or at least somebody with whom the child is both familiar and comfortable. In all cases the person concerned must have received guidance from Jane and be cleared by her to carry out such tasks.
· Usually intimate care will take the form of nappy changing, assisting with toileting and/or supporting children who may have had a toileting accident. In all cases we must be aware of the developmental stage of the child and endeavour to use this time to interact positively and help to promote their personal and social development.
· All staff must be aware that their body language, facial expressions and verbal language remain positive at all times and that no child is made to feel uncomfortable or that they have done anything wrong. 
· Children showing signs that they are ready to make the transition from nappies to pants should first be fully settled into nursery life. At this point the key worker will have a discussion with the parents/carers to agree a consistent approach between home and nursery. 

· Parents/carers will be asked to provide ample spare clothing and to ensure their child is dressed suitably so clothing can be easily removed and/or pulled down to aid independence.

· We will remind the child every 20 to 30 minutes to use the toilet/potty and to ensure positive praise is a key factor in celebrating successes.

· If children move from group to group and/or more unfamiliar staff are caring for them a hand over system must be in place that ensures all staff are aware of the needs of each particular child.

· Children will be encouraged but not forced to make this transition.

· All children should feel comfortable during this training period both with their surroundings and the adults dealing with them. If a child is reluctant we may need to re-examine the suitability of the surroundings and/or the person who is assisting them.

· As with all intimate care children should be informed of what is happening and effectively have some control over the procedure as opposed to it being forced upon them. 

· Good hygiene practices must always be in place for all forms of intimate care and will include the use of aprons and gloves. Soiled nappies will be double bagged and disposed of in the appropriate bins. Soiled clothing will be bagged and returned to the parents/carers at the end of the session.

· All children will provide their own nappies/pull ups and creams that should be clearly named and safely stored.

· If any member of staff feels uncomfortable at any time when carrying out intimate care procedures they should seek assistance from a senior colleague.
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